
 
TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the Common Council 

FROM: Josh Finch, City Administrator  

DATE: June 3rd, 2022 

RE: Monthly Newsletter 

 

These are some exciting times here in the City of Hillsboro! It is extremely 

encouraging to see the dedication and ongoing efforts of the City Council, 

Commissions, and City Staff come to see completion in many of the projects and 

activities highlighted in this newsletter if anyone has any questions, please feel free to 

contact us at city hall (608)-489-2521. 

Administrator Update: As I celebrate 1 year with the City of Hillsboro, I look back with 

fondness of the last year about everything we have accomplished and everything we 

are going to continue doing. I look forward to the next year!  

Pool Update: We are still accepting Lifeguard applications- if you or anyone you know 

is interested in working with the City pool, contact City Hall for application instructions. 

We are in desperate need of guards, currently we do not have enough to open the 

pool, so if you’re interested, please fill out the application form.  

Police Spotlight: We started this month off with Officer Winch stepping into a 

temporary School Resource Officer role at the high school which we received a lot of 

positive feedback on. Officer Kucinsky is working on summer code enforcement and 

has been working with different residents regarding ongoing ordinance compliance. 

Chief Clark has been working on different grants for funding as well as working on 

obtaining equipment for our new squad car. Additionally, Officer Winch attended a 

School Safety/Active Shooter training in Oshkosh that was very beneficial. Lastly, our 

life jacket loaner kiosk was placed at the boat landing Memorial Day weekend and will 

be set up until Labor Day weekend. 



 
Library Spotlight: Summer will see the start of our Summer Reading Program. Starting 

June 23rd you can attend the kick off event, Snake, Rattle, & Roll at 12:30 at Albert Field 

Memorial Park! 

Hillsboro School District Spotlight: The school celebrated graduation recently- 

congratulations to all the 2022 graduates! 

Your Spotlight!: Have something you would like to share in the Administrators 

Newsletter, feel free to email me at Admin@hillsborowi.com with the subject “Admins 

Newsletter” with the topic of your choice*. 

MINUTES FOR BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS: All meeting minutes are uploaded to 

the website upon approval. Please follow the link below for the most updated 

information & meeting minutes: https://www.hillsborowi.com/agendas_minutes  

 

Respectfully, 

Josh Finch 

City Administrator- Hillsboro, WI 
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